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Question Number:   W612-06  
 
Question: 
Senator Marshall asked in writing: 
 
What will be required to terminate a ‘transitional agreement’ that was previously a 
State agreement?  Upon being terminated, will the employees covered by such an 
agreement become award free? 
 
Answer: 
 
The Workplace Relations Amendment (WorkChoices) Act 2006 provides that the 
termination of preserved State agreements (transitional State agreements) may only 
occur using the same termination procedures that applied immediately before the 
commencement of the reforms.   
 
If a preserved State agreement, whether individual or collective, is terminated, 
employees will be protected by the Australian Fair Pay and Conditions Standard.   
 




